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Admin Bulletin
Hillcrest classes celebrated growth on the NWEA Reading and Math assessments by earning the
chance to "Pie the Principals in the Face." It was a sticky good time for all who participated, and all
students were able to watch a video of the event at Community Meeting. We also honored
Students and Classes of the month for demonstrating Empathy. In March our focus word will shift
to Mindfulness. As the weather begins to improve, take time as a family to slow down and really
pay attention to the people and things that surround you... These are the things that matter.

5 Essentials Survey-- It's Essential

Families, we need your input on the 5 Essentials Survey. Please click the link and share your
valuable feedback.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hIscZj1k4sRQTrPr1hBQDw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfosySP0Q9aHR0cHM6Ly9zdXJ2ZXkuNS1lc3NlbnRpYWxzLm9yZy9pbGxpbm9pcy9zdXJ2ZXkvcGFyZW50L2xvZ2luL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAAASmcFdJF2_alITYWRhbS5zYXg4QGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~


3.4.24
D34 Day is just around the corner! This special day is a wonderful opportunity for us to celebrate
our district and the incredible community we are a part of.
This year, we are embracing the spirit of giving with two impactful community-based activities: a
food drive supporting Open Arms Mission in Antioch, and a toiletry drive for the Antioch Traveling
Closet. To make the day even more exciting, all students and staff present on D34 Day (March 4th)
will receive a ticket for a student or staff ra�e �lled with fun prizes. Anyone who donates to either
drive will earn an additional ra�e ticket, doubling their chances to win!
Let's come together to support our community and make a meaningful difference. Your generosity
and participation are what make our school truly special. Let’s team up, lend a helping hand, and
celebrate D34 Day with open hearts and open arms!





Catch Those Memories

See what a year in our shoes looks like and order your Hillcrest
yearbook! Orders close soon so don't miss out!









FAMILY STEM NIGHT 3.7

Hillcrest Families!

Family STEM Night is happening Thursday March 7, 2024 from 5:30 PM-
7:00 PM. This year we are happy to bring fun fair activities for you to
explore and build. Think big by building a model Ferris wheel or try your hand
at making your own ring for ring toss. Attempt to make a claw machine and
gather up as many objects as you can! We have �ve fun �lled activities for
you to participate in. A highlight this year is Treats by Thomas and Smash’d
food truck will be at the event selling their specialty foods, like cotton candy,
burgers, and french fries! Don’t worry about cooking dinner that night, enjoy a
bite while you get creative.
We are looking for some donations of supplies to make our night a huge
success! If you can gather/buy any of the materials listed below, please either
send them with your child to deliver to their STEM teacher or bring them to
the main o�ce. Some stations have the same materials so we’re looking for a
lot of what’s listed below.

Materials requested:
• 3 oz and/or 5 oz paper cups
• Cardboard (Amazon boxes)
• Cereal and lightweight cardboard boxes
• Copy or construction paper



• Toilet and/or paper towel cardboard rolls
• Paper plates (uncoated)
• Popsicle sticks
If you have any questions please reach out to Mrs.
Schott, sschott@antioch34.com.
We look forward to seeing you at STEM night!

Golden Apple Nominee, Mrs. Dati
We are thrilled to announce that kindergarten teacher, Tammy Dati, has been named a �nalist for
the prestigious 2024 Golden Apple Award for Excellence in Teaching!

3rd Grade Valentines

The 3rd grade classes at Hillcrest created Valentine’s Day Cards for all the residents of Riverside
Foundation in Lincolnshire. Riverside Foundation is a non-pro�t, community-based organization
that offers invaluable support and care to adults with moderate-to-severe intellectual and
developmental disabilities Kudos to our kind hearted Hurricanes for spreading the love!

mailto:sschott@antioch34.com


Curriculum & Instruction:
NWEA Winter Student Results were distributed to families on Thursday, February 15, 2024. If you
did not receive a report, contact your building.

Technology:
iPad concerns
The technology department has seen an increase in headphone plugs breaking off in the iPads.
Please help us remind students of the proper way to put headphones in the port and to never
transport the iPad with the headphones attached. If the piece breaks off inside, please have your



son/daughter report it to the teacher ASAP. The sound will not work with this piece broken off in
the port. Please encourage your student to be very careful with the headphone jack.
Also please contact a teacher or the school if your student has misplaced their iPad. The sooner
the school knows, the easier they are to �nd.

Common Sense Media
The link below is a great link for parents to help teach their students about proper technology use
and how to keep them safe using the internet. Antioch CCSD 34 uses some of the resources from
this website as well to help with digital citizenship.
Common Sense Media
Additionally, Common Sense Media has information that can help with internet services or home
devices. Please click here to �nd out if you qualify for free internet.
Also the state is participating in a digital equity program to help provide internet for families at a
reduced rate. The Affordable Connectivity Program is ending with the national government. The
state is developing a program that you will need to sign up with if there is any interest. Please see
linked �yer to get more information

5Essentials Survey Family Participation
The annual 5Essentials survey is open for families. Click on the link to learn more: 5Essentials
Family Letter : English version 5Essentials family letter : Spanish Version.

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/
https://getmyinternet.org/?j=9066524&sfmc_sub=171172938&l=2048712_HTML&u=202424421&mid=6409703&jb=19009&utm_source=edu_acp_2022.09.14+(corrected+link)&utm_medium=email
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Np9DDYALN73ZU6AS9sbJE1NV7uJomKOM/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19s6m6aQsc-pAPIwS1L5gaMl0mPTHT9XV8WaJ30WIfhw/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UFqWXKSt75kDvCuw9L25pcHa2h09k2iVLZImCq0CafE/edit?usp=sharing


Absence Hotline

Important Attendance Reminder!
Please call the absence hotline if your child will not be in school.
Calls made to the main o�ce need to be transferred to ensure
accurate attendance and allow our o�ce staff to respond to other
matters. Thank you!

Hillcrest Absence Hotline
847-838-8181

Let's CONNECT: Time for a Chat?
The Hillcrest principals would love a chance to sit down with you
over coffee. Please email Holly Kaprosy to set up a time for a
coffee chat.
hkaprosy@antioch34.com

mailto:hkaprosy@antioch34.com


Hurricane Forecast

February 23- Trimester 2 ends
February 25- Family Skate Party at Bella's Bouncies Skate (3:30-5:30
pm)
February 27- Family Night Fundraiser at Culver's (5:00-8:00 pm)
February 29- Second grade concert (6:30 pm)
March 4- D34 Day
March 7- STEM Night

Catch our Hurricane Spirit!

To help us stay connected, please share pictures of our Hurricanes in action on Twitter, by using
#D34ALLin. We can't wait to see your smiling faces!

Holly Kaprosy
Holly is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters


